
Deschutes County 4-H All Project Areas  
Advisory meeting 5/12/2020 
 
Minutes 
 
Candi reported that 4-H clubs are not to meet until July 1st. Clubs may meet virtually but no 4-H 
meeting in person of any kind. 
 
Leaders and members are being asked to print out “weigh in” paperwork off the Deschutes 
County 4-H website. Members are being asked to take pictures of all sides of their animal 
project and attempt to get member in majority of the pics to showcase  his/her project. Please 
get that to 4-H office by May 20th.  If families have more than one child exhibiting animals, they 
are asked to send each set of pictures (each child) and forms in one file. This means families 
may need to send multiple files to the Extension office depending on how many children they 
have. 
 
Fair has NOT officially been cancelled as of today. The Fair Board has opted to cancel but the 
County Commissioners get to make the final decision. The County Commissioners are meeting 
May 13th to make the decision on whether to cancel the fair or not. We will know more soon 
but at this point no decision has been confirmed. Of course, this has now been confirmed. 
 
Do we want to have a plan B so that our kids can show?  
The overall consensus among attending members via zoom was, YES, we would like to have a 
plan B.  
 
The hope is that we will be in Phase 2 by the fair dates, if so, we will need to have groups to 100 
people or less.  
 
Governor Brown will be having a press conference on Thursday, May 14th to speak about youth 
programs so hopefully we will know more about what we are able to do.  
 
Plan B thoughts are all ideas and nothing will be set in stone yet, until we have more 
information from the Governor, but these are ideas we spoke about at the meeting. 
 
Static Plan B  
Have members drop off exhibits on a schedule, judge will come to judge them. A schedule will 
be created for members to come to the extension office to Zoom to the judge for an official 
interview. Hope to do this as close to the original fair dates as possible. 
 
Dogs 
Possibly hold dog fair on a Saturday in Mid- August or September possibly, to allow for 
members and leaders to spend more time with dogs.  

• Look up if we have any seniors that this later date may affect 
 



 
 
Small Animals  
Separate poultry and rabbits to different show days and spaces if need be 
Cavy show possibly with poultry because of numbers  
We will spread members out on the show tables 
The members will bring in for the day and take-home same day 
Would like to be held as close to the fair date as possible 
Market rabbits may need to be brought back to sell  
 
Livestock  
Show Swine over 3 or more days to allow for scheduling small groups  
Keep dates as close to fair as possible 
Important to keep in mind the weights and when the show should take place in order to keep     
      members animals within the weight requirements  
Will need to have an overlap with all species to fit everything in 
Members will be allowed to take market animals home if they wish; and therefore just do 
showmanship  
Members can get private buyers if they wish after the auction… before the auction would be 
pulling the rug out of those who have worked to complete their mission 
Concerns about potential packers, and having a floor buyer; this is a valid concern 
No master showmanship this year? 
Would like to see members changing the way that they reach out to buyers, perhaps more of a  
   gratitude campaign and thanking businesses for their past support and giving them the  
   information about auction in the letter should they want to support the auction 
 
Horse  
Talked about holding it later in August  
Talked about limited number of events to help with numbers 
Talked about having seniors go first and doing jr. and int. later  
Poll sent out and 70% want to hold horse fair as close to original fair dates as possible 
Possibly doing performance and gaming during fair dates and hold onto ranch horse until right  
   before the ranch horse invitational in September 
Thoughts of breaking up age levels on different days and using different arenas 
No virtual show should we not make it to phase 2  
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Should we not go on to phase 2, we talked about whether to do a virtual show  
Overall consensus was no we do not want to.  
 
Should we not be having fair, the food booth will not be open and this will be a huge loss for 
our programming. Something to keep in mind because the program will not be able to give as 
much in scholarships, etc. Mentioned maybe bringing in food trucks and see if they would 
donate a percentage.  



 
Reaza talked about Expressive Arts Contest is going on virtually if any of the static members 
would like to participate in this contest. Touch base with the extension office for more info. 
 
Candi will be scheduling a meeting monthly rather than every other month during this time of 
change. Until more decisions are confirmed be watching for meeting date, once a month.  
 
OSU has put a hiring freeze on hiring new staff, although they may allow a student hire for the 
summer. 
 
Office hour on Tuesday’s via Zoom at 4:00pm, if you have any questions or concerns use this 
outlet.  
 
No news on auction until 4-H staff, auction committee and FFA can meet and discuss thoughts 
and ideas. 
 
Next Meeting via ZOOM:  Tue, June 16 at 6 pm; watch your email for an invitational link the 
Monday or Tuesday before the meeting. 
 
Thank you Megan Silvey for capturing the major discussions of the meeting… 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


